


Leduc and District Emergency Shelter Association runs a Coats for Families and Emergen-

cy Shelter Services.  We may not think this is an issue in Leduc and Leduc County, however, 

there is a rising issue right here, right now.   

The Town of  Calmar is accepting donations for the Coats for Families campaign which 

runs October—February each year.  The “hub” is in desperate need of  financial support 

for their program which helps people that cannot get assistance elsewhere with emergency 

funds.  They also welcome gift cards that can be used for food and fuel. 

A new program has recently launched that require more volunteers to act as monitors over-

night for the program which houses homeless overnight in one of  three churches in Leduc.  

Application forms are available at the Hub office or email reception@lrhub.org.   





11/13/2015 

The Grad Class of  2016 appreciates your 

support, and wishes everyone a Merry 

Christmas and Happy New Year. 

Calmar Bottle Depot is continually accept-

ing your bottle donations, and Stene Bros. 

will continue to accept  batteries.  

Community Candlelight  

Christmas Eve Service  

37A Parkview Crescent 

December 24, 2015 

Coffee @ 5:30  PM 

Service @ 6:00 PM 





FRIDAY, DECEMBER 4:  FOOT CARE - Call Diane @ 780.218.3268 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 9:  Members Only—Christmas Dinner @ 12:30PM 

 Birthday Celebrations will be held along with Christmas Dinner 

There will be no Music Jam in December. 

 

Thank you to all of my Legion members who helped make our Remembrance Day 

Ceremonies such a success. Thank you also to the cadets who did such a great 

job with the flags and various other tasks. Last but not least, thank you to the citi-

zens of Calmar and area for making Remembrance Day a part of your life.   

- Bob McKerracher 

HELP WANTED 

The Senior’s Centre is looking for a janitor/maintenance person. 

If  you are interested please contact Colleen MacDonald @ 780.985.3503 

We’re going down 

to the Skate Park 

to annoy the kids, 

are you in? 





 

November 27, 28, 29 

December 4—6, 11-13 

18-20 and 22-23 

4:00—9:00 PM 

5002—50 Avenue, Calmar AB  T0C 0V0 

Front Store: (780) 985-3142 

Pharmacy: (780) 985-3121 

WEBSITE:   www.calmarpharmacy.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hours of Operation 

Mon - Sat      9:00 am to 7:00 pm 

Sun & Holidays    11:00 am to 5:00 pm 

We are Closed December 25 and January 1  

Family owned and operated since 1977 

 



 

 

 



DO-SOMETHING MAGAZINE 

CREATIVE WRITING CONTEST! 

Attention Lovers of writing, dreamers and creators!  
Do Something magazine is hosting a creative writing 

contest.  We are looking for students who would like to 
submit an entry for a chance to have their work pub-

lished in a local magazine.  
We will be taking entries until January 8, 2016.  We are 
looking for original and Creative ideas from all those 
who enter.  You can pick one of the two topics listed 

here. 
Please submit your entries to dosome-

thing.editor.elizabeth@gmail.com. In the subject line 

please type, “Creative Writing Essay” so that it is not 
missed when you send it.  

TOPIC 1 My Perfect World 

TOPIC 2: Why I am Thankful to Live in Canada 
Each essay should be a minimum of 500 words for kids 

grade 6.  1000 words for grades 7-12. 
 

All winners will be notified by email and the entry will 
be published in the February 2016 edition of Do Some-
thing magazine!  Prizes will be given for first and sec-
ond place in each elementary, junior high and Senior 

High school spots! 





  Books, DVD’s, periodicals and audio 

books 

 As a member of TRAC we have ac-

cess to thousands of items through 

their on-line catalogue. 

 Membership to the  Alberta Library 

 Free wireless access 

 Free access to 5 public computers 

 Membership includes access to elec-

tronic resources including: 

 Tumblebooks 

 Crafts & Hobbies 

 Health & Wellness 

 Maps & Travel 

 Auto Repair 

 Consumer Reports 

 Business 

 Reference Materials 

 Access to downloadable e-books and 

audio books 

Services Offered: 
Photocopying: .25₵ / page 

Fax: $1.00 / page—sending/receiving 

Laminating: $2.00 / page 







Open to Students—Grade 7—12 

Tuesdays—Fridays 

3:00 PM—5:30 PM 

REGULAR ACTIVIES INCLUDE: 

Pool, Ping pong, Shuffleboard, Air hockey, Foosball, Table top games, Card games, Game Con-

soles.   Internet Access Available. 

 

You can become a member for free—stop by and pick up the forms.  The Youth are active par-

ticipants in how the Club is run.  Support system is available.  We have a snack bar to buy 

things like pizza pops, chocolate bars, chips, noodle soups, hot rods, pop, etc. for fair prices.  

Free snacks, juice, coffee, hot chocolate, tea and cider are offered daily. 



 

 

 

 

This month we thought it would be important to share some information about our members and the 

number of calls we respond to. Currently we have 25 “Paid On-Call” members. These members are not 

full time employees. They are volunteers who receive a small stipend for attending incidents and training. 

All other functions and public events, the members are volunteering their time and are not being compen-

sated. The Fire Chief although full time, does not spend the whole time dealing with Fire Department 

matters. He is also responsible for the Town’s Occupational Health and Safety program, as well as Disas-

ter Services. The Department currently has a waiting list, since there is not sufficient room for anymore 

members in our current building.   

The Fire Department responds to a wide variety of incidents. Our current Level of Service Policy, permits 

the Fire Department to attend various types of Fires, Motor Vehicle Collisions / Rescue, Medical Re-

sponse, Investigative / Complaints, Fire Prevention/Awareness and Mutual Aid. Below is review of the 

Departments statistics with regards incident response. As you can see the numbers are only getting bigger.  

2015 – (As of November 1) 98 Incident Responses 

2014 – 134 Incident Responses  

2013 – 98 Incident Responses 

2012 – 68 Incident Responses 

2011 – 72 Incident Responses 

 

If you would like to learn more about the Fire Department and what is involved on a daily basis, or would 

like to tour the existing Fire Hall, please contact the Fire Department at 780-985-3500 or firedepart-

ment@calmar.ca  

 

Sincerely,  

 

David Brooks, BABus:ES, SCO 

Fire Chief, Town of Calmar   

mailto:firedepartment@calmar.ca
mailto:firedepartment@calmar.ca


 

 

 

 

On December 3, from 6:00 to 8:30 pm. The Rec Board will be holding the annual Christmas in the 

Park at Woodland Park.  Come out and talk to Santa, enjoy Hot Chocolate, Cookies, Bonfire and 

Hay rides. 

The Calmar Christmas Elves are looking for volunteers to help with the making up of food bas-

kets.  If you are able to help out please contact Yvonne at the Town Office (780) 985.3604. 

Remember to come out between 6:00 pm and 8:30 pm. on December 31 and enjoy Calmar’s First 

Night Celebration at the Mike Karbonik Arena.  Enjoy hot chocolate, hot dogs and come out for 

public skating, face painting and fire works!. 

Do not forget to fill out the RCMP policing survey after January 1, 2016.  This survey will help the 

RCMP and Town Council know what the residents want for community policing. 

Starting on November 5, 2015 Leduc Foundation is providing bus rides to Leduc on the first and 

third Thursday of the month.  You can catch a bus at the Calmar Senior’s Centre at 10:20 am.  The 

bus will take you to Plainview Manor, the Doctors, and Walmart before returning home.  The cost 

of the ride is $7.00 for a return trip.  You need to call (780) 848.7177 to reserve a seat as they are 

limited.  You must be 18 years of age to ride the bus. 

On behalf of myself, council, Town manager and Town staff, we would like to take this time to 

wish Everyone a very Merry Christmas and all the 

best for 2016. 

Let’s make Calmar be the best Calmar it can be.  

 

Mayor Wally Yachimetz 



Contact: 

Leah Ofstedahl 

Email:  lofstedahl@calmar.ca 

Phone: 780.985.3604 

Town of Calmar 

4901—50 Avenue 

PO Box 750 

Calmar AB  T0C 0V0 

OPTIONS: 

$100.00 Full Page 

$75.00 Half Page 

$50.00 Quarter Page 

$25.00 Business Card 

 

COMMUNITY GROUPS 

ARE FREE  

Why pay more on a Website when you can pay less using an Agent!   Serving Calmar & Area 

$25 off  per person*   
Find out how destination Brides and Grooms travel for FREE incl. Taxes! 

*on All-Inclusives, Cruises, Tours, or Packages.   

The Town Office will 

be closed: 

December 24, 25, 28 

and January 1. 

In addition to the 

above dates the Arena 

will also be closed on 

December 26 


